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November 18th, 2020 
 
 
Dear RSU 9 Community,  
 
Two people associated with RSU 9 schools have tested positive with COVID-19. The 
Maine CDC has notified district administration that they are backlogged and are working 
as quickly as possible to assign a case investigator. A case investigator is required by 
the CDC and will provide the district with the necessary guidance to allow us to begin 
contact tracing locally. As a result of this unfortunate delay, and in the best interest of 
our students and staff, Mt. Blue Middle School, Mt. Blue High School, and Foster Tech 
Center students will remain in full remote learning for the rest of this week (November 
19th and November 20th). Parent Teacher Conferences for Mt.Blue Campus students 
will take place as scheduled on Thursday (11/19/20) via Zoom.  
 
If your grade 6-12 student is in need of meals for the next two days (Thursday and 
Friday), we have free meals available. Meals can be picked up at any school (please 
use this ​google form​) or if you need home delivery, please email food service at 
foodservice@mtbluersd.org​.  
 
For general COVID-19 questions, dial 211 (or 1-866-811-5695). You can also text your 
ZIP code to 898-211 or email info@211maine.org. Call a health care provider for 
questions about your symptoms. Contact www.maine.gov/dhhs/coronavirus or 
www.cdc.gov/coronavirus​ for more information.  
  
Thank you for your continued efforts in helping to keep our students and staff safe. We 
will continue to update you as new information becomes available.  
 
Thank you for your patience and understanding,  
 
RSU 9 Central Office Administration and RSU 9 Nursing Team 

CHESTERVILLE    FARMINGTON    INDUSTRY    NEW SHARON    NEW VINEYARD    STARKS 

TEMPLE    VIENNA    WELD    WILTON 
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